
 

 

COMMUNICATION TO ALL UNIT 3/4 STUDENTS RECORDED AS LIVING IN THE FOLLOWING POSTCODES: 3021; 

3023; 3029; 3030; 3037; 3046; 3047; 3048; 3059; 3060; 3061; 3064; 3073; 3074; 3075; 3076; 3082; 3338; 

3750; 3752; 3754; 3977 

 

 

Dear student, 

As you know, the General Achievement Test (GAT) will be held on Tuesday 5 October. 

In order to ensure the safety of all the students and staff who will be participating in the GAT next Tuesday, if 

you are currently a resident in one of the following postcodes you are requested to have a COVID-19 test on 

either Saturday 2 October or Sunday 3 October and have received a negative test result before attending the 

GAT: 

3021; 3023; 3029; 3030; 3037; 3046; 3047; 3048; 3059; 3060; 3061; 3064; 3073; 3074; 3075; 3076; 3082; 

3338; 3750; 3752; 3754; 3977 

If you are not a resident in one of these postcodes, there is no need for you to get tested unless you are feeling 

unwell or have any COVID symptoms such as a sore throat or runny nose. 

To minimise your wait time please check the Department of Health Covid-19 Testing website 

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/where-get-tested-covid-19 to find your closest testing location and to 

view current wait times.  

You can get tested at any testing site as advised on the website and the following testing sites will have 

extended hours and dedicated lanes for GAT students: 

- Melbourne Showgrounds - Drive Through Site - Gate 3, Langs Road, Ascot Vale 

- Old Master Site Coolaroo - Drive Through Site - 1550 Pascoe Vale Road, Coolaroo 

When you arrive at any testing site, please inform the testing team that you are a GAT student. This will ensure 

your test result will be given appropriate priority. You can pre-register prior to attending the site for testing 

using the following link testing registration form  

It is possible that wait times will be high at some testing sites. You can check wait times as per above advice, 

but if this is the case, please be patient, or alternatively you are able to attend any other site that has lower 

wait times.  

You will not be required to isolate after you get tested if you do not have any COVID symptoms. 

If the result of your test comes back negative, you can attend the GAT and no further action is required. 

If the result of your test is positive, you will be advised via text message and contacted by the Department of 

Health, who will provide instructions for you and your family. Please note that due to the current high positive 

cases in the community, you may not receive a phone call before the GAT.  If you do test positive, you will be 

required to isolate and will not be able to attend the GAT. If that is the case, please be assured that you will be 

deemed eligible for an exemption from the GAT, and this will not impact on your ability to complete your 

other VCE exams. 

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/where-get-tested-covid-19
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Ftesttracker.covid19.dhhs.vic.gov.au-252Fcitizen-2Dprefill-26data-3D04-257C01-257Cdavid.howes-2540education.vic.gov.au-257C533356ad788c44f5dc8e08d97e46b764-257Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f-257C0-257C0-257C637679664634467800-257CUnknown-257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0-253D-257C2000-26sdata-3DlYSK4sDzoMu5BTnQ7vDrVy-252FCrru6YWABdEouIambtBk-253D-26reserved-3D0&d=DwMFAg&c=JnBkUqWXzx2bz-3a05d47Q&r=aAPPi2o0KmWrLCDqfPXMzxcFhBuuIcy2hFtZqtaqtXo&m=_nnrGqd7Isuxjc4QvntpOV7z6ZqVGsaEYymO4Pocvv0&s=5brCQSiJm934PgenA5_pmhj4gzP2m8uWTCjIJziuriY&e=


 

 

If you do not receive your test result back by the time you sit the GAT, please also be assured that you will still 

be able to sit the test. You will not be required to show evidence of a negative test to enter the assessment 

centre. 

If you have any questions about this, you can call the Department of Education and Training’s hotline on 1800 

338 663 (8:30am to 5pm Monday to Friday, 10am to 3pm Saturday and Sunday). 

Thank you for your cooperation and support. By getting tested, you will play a very important role in keeping 

our community and your families safe. 

And if you have not yet received or been booked in for your COVID-19 vaccinations, please do so as soon as 

you can! Getting vaccinated is the best way to protect yourself, your family and fellow students against the 

spread of coronavirus.  


